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	Town of Groton Massachusetts
Great Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes



January 20, 2022

Present: Woodle, Luening. Wheatley, Prest, Hurley, Kaleta
At 7:00 PM Geosyntec consultants gave a detailed overview of the Non point study in the Lost Lake Watershed. The meeting was well attended by a cross section of Groton citizens. The final report will be made available through a posting on the Groton Lakes Association’s Facebook and web page.  A copy will also be available in the Groton Public Library.
The regularly scheduled meeting of GPAC was called to order by the Chairman at 8:25 pm.
Financial Report: The budget for FY 2022 was set at $2385. So far $766 have been spent leaving $1619.
Lost Lake/Knops Pond- Woodle discussed his meeting with the Community Preservation Committee to present final reports on the two grants received from them. A brief review of the lake treatment was given.  It was noted that the treatment came under budget, but due to the high flow of water at the main inlet, some invasive weeds were unable to be treated thoroughly. Woodle asked the Committee to allow the unexpended funds be used in the Spring of 2022, to treat this area and lock in the gains we have achieved in eliminating the non-native invasive weeds. They agreed and voted unanimously to allow this expenditure.
An overview of the non-point study was also given and described as a blueprint for future action to reduce the Phosphorus load in the watershed.  A final report will incorporate the inputs received from previous meeting and be issued soon.

Woodle contributed a written report to the Chairman for input in a year end report for the SelectBoard.

Minutes A motion was made by Hurley to accept the minutes of the December 2, 2021 meeting, seconded by Woodle and voted 4-0-1 (Wheatley abstained) to be accepted.

Duck Pond The suggestion from previous meeting to insulate generator shelter to reduce noise was rejected, because the generator could overheat.

Bob Anderson reported that SOLitude will put in maintenance kits to service the generator and be ready to go in the Spring. This generator does not use oil, but has sealed bearings, so the question of servicing this machine by changing the oil was put to rest.
Overall, the health of the pond is good. Still unaware of any muck reduction or long-term improvement. However, the dissolved oxygen levels are very good.

Baddacook Pond Luening prepared a final report for the SelectBoard on the weed harvesting for 2021 in the pond. The harvesting went well. It seems to be keeping ahead of the invasive weeds making this program successful. Another positive note was the sighting of a loon on the pond this summer. Portapotty continues to provide help in keeping the area clean and sanitary.
Whitney Pond Nothing new to report.  Hurley still looking for a way to launch harvester on the pond.

New Business Rick Salon, a relatively new resident on Lost Lake, is interested in joining GPAC. Chairman said he would send necessary paperwork to Salon. We welcome his membership.

Adjournment A motion to adjourn was made by Hurley, seconded by Kaleta and voted unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted by

Alexander Woodle


